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The Education Center

September 28, 2012

Dear Osborn Hill Community:

During the past week we have been making progress in procuring the temporary gymnasium
facility and the mobile laptop cart. The gymnasium is under construction in Middletown and
is scheduled for use during the week of October 22. You will likely see the gymnasium on
site during the week of October 15 as crews do the final work required to open it for student
and staff occupancy.

The mobile laptop cart and computers have been ordered and we expect those to be in service
in the school during the week of October 15. When ready, this cart will give all the
functionality of the existing computer lab while we work to clear that room for student and
staff use.

We continue to work to restore Osborn Hill School to full usage. However, news is likely to
be less frequent over the next several months. We continue working with our environmental
consultants and the EPA to schedule a specialized cleaning and re-testing of the Library
Media Center area and the bathrooms.

From this point forward, the Osborn Hill update letters will be sent every other Friday. If
there is news that is critical, we will send communication on a more frequent basis. Once
again, thank you for your patience.

Sincerely.
David G. Title, Superintendent Frank Armone, Principal
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